MEETING OF THE YACHTING WORLD DAYBOAT ASSOCIATION

HELD ON SATURDAY 28TH ARPIL 2001 AT 10.30AM

1 Apologies
Geoff Honey

Tim Parkinson

Nic Cross

2 Minutes of the last Meeting
Accepted as read.

3 Matters Arising
None

4 Dayboat Week 2001
All arrangements appear to be in place. PL confirmed she had spoken to Roger Davies on 10/04/01 who advised that the cost of £140 entry fee per boat would include the following:

Boat Space Park

Harbour Dues

Prizes

Fuel for Rescue Boats

Parking

Moorings

The total amount required for the above is £85 per boat.

PL has also spoken to Mark (chef) regarding the menus and prices. Mark confirmed that the cost for the 3 set meals were as follows:

BBQ – Sunday Evening

£5 per head

Wednesday Evening Meal
£7.50 per head


(Carvery)


Friday Prizegiving Supper
£10.50 per head.


The total amount required for meals is £46 per boat.


Mark also advised that lunches will be served each day between 12-2pm and that there is 


an evening bar menu available between 7-9pm. SYC are happy for the Catering cost to


be paid separately.


Roger Davies confirmed that SYC would be ordering the glass prizes for the Dayboat 


Week and he was pretty sure that it would include a prize for Helm and Crew for all


of the races taken place.


JY was in the process of preparing a reminder to all members regarding the DB week


and would be sending out a copy of the revised Sailing/Social Programme, an entry/


conditions of entry form advising each member that there would be a penalty of £15


added to late entries (after 15/05/01).


PL to send out a letter to all entrants advising them of the organisational arrangements


put in place to assist everyone upon their arrival. PH and SH to organise a member to


be available  at the boatpark to assist and advise where boats and trailers are being kept.


PL and JY to organise registration from 7pm onwards at the club house. 


JL to coordinate numbers for the BBQ, Wednesday Carvery and Friday Prizegiving meal.


Extra tickets for each meal event will be available for purchase at registration. PL/JL to advise


the chef of numbers after registration.


PL has asked for a Notice Board to be made available at the club house for daily information


to be displayed and RD will arrange this.


It was discussed and agreed that we would invite RD and his wife from SYC to the Friday 

 prize giving event and present him with a framed photograph/picture taken from the


Dayboat Week held at Poole in August 2000 in appreciation of their invitation to hold the 2001


DB week at SYC. JY will organise this.


PH and SH to purchase the medals for the Cadets Race and tokens of appreciation for the Safety


Boat crew and Chef will be arranged during the week.


PL and SH to organise the ‘check list’ and letter to be sent to each entrant. This will be mailed


after 15/05/01 deadline has been reached. JL will bring his LapTop Computer and a printer to 


assist with results if necessary.


Dayboat Week 2002/03/04


PH and SH advised that they had been to visit Brightlingsea and confirmed that the facilities 


available at the club were acceptable but that accommodation was very limited. They had also


been to visit Deben Yacht Club and found accommodation was good, dry sailing or moorings


were available and that there were facilities to hold the AGM. The sailing club run a handicap


week at Woodbridge and it was agreed that PL would write and make enquiries as to the


possibility that we could visit next year in August. It is also necessary to write to the Fairway


Committee both upstream and downstream of the club as to the availability of moorings.


PL also to write to Rock and advise them we are still interested and may well visit in 2003.

5 Builder
PH to write and invite Greg Dalrymple and his wife to the DB mid week prizegiving dinner.

PH advised that he has asked GD to insure the moulds on behalf of the association and

that he would be reimbursed accordingly. The association will also reimburse the costs for

the EC Regulations – Category D which GD is liable to comply with. PH confirmed he has


sent a deposit to SOTON Boat Show for a stand in September. Volunteers required.


It is necessary to have an idea of the prices GD is going to charge for building the DY at


it’s various stages to enable PL to advise prospective buyers. PH to find this out and advise.


PL also to check with the people she sent a second hand boatlist to see how they have got on


and if they are interested in going for a new boat if the older ones are not acceptable.

6 Accounts Report
JY reported that there has been approximately a 15% decrease in membership renewals

this year which may be due to older members deciding they are not going to continue with

sailing their DB’s or it may be for other reasons. PL suggested she has a list of members

who have not rejoined and that she telephone them try and find out the reasons. It will

enable the association to keep a tab on the boats as they can be advertised in the second hand list if people are not going to sail them again. JY to supply the list.

7 AGM Reports (Chairman, Treasurers & Secretaries)
JY has prepared the draft of the AGM Agenda and read it out to the committee. RH has decided

to retire as Vice Chairman and Dave and Maggie Horsford are to retire as committee members.

Thanks were expressed by the Chairman and they will be minuted at the next AGM meeting.

8 AOB
It was noted that the Dayboater’s have a fun race scheduled for 22/07/01. Discuss details with

Ron Lovett (Class Captain).

It was also suggested that we have a ‘Try a Dayboat’ week-end after the SOTON Boat Show.

RH will liase on our behalf with the Sailing Committee. If it is possible it could be advertised

on the website via TP.

Chris Steer is working on the next edition of the Dayboat News.

JY is to apply for a copy of the ‘Rules of Racing Update’ using the £6 voucher supplied in the

latest edition of the RYA magazine.

The meeting closed at 1.30pm and the next meeting will be the AGM in Salcombe.

